DENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of Parish Council meeting held on
Monday February 18th 
IN THE JUBILEE HALL AT 7.30pm
Councillors:
Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman) Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), John Calver,

Matt Lunn, Mary Mann, Rebecca Smith, Nick Watts, Katherine Whitbread, Doris Dearing
Copied for information to: District Cllrs. Colin Walker and Christopher Hudson; 

County Councillor Colin Hart; Suffolk Constabulary: PC Mark Bryant
Present:   Mr. Robert C .T. Wardley (Chairman) Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), John Calver,

              Matt Lunn, Mary Mann,  Katherine Whitbread


Members of the Public:  2


Clerk:  Ruth Hart
1. APOLOGIES – Doris Dearing, Colin Walker
2. TO CONFIRM AND SIGN THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON November 12th 2012:  these were agreed and signed as a true record
3. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS: Clr Wardley (Police, Dennington Consolidated Charities), Mary Mann (Sports Club), Robert Rous (DCC, Church, Sports Club)
4. REPORTS 
a) update on chevrons to be installed at Frozeley Hill Bob Clench, (highways has confirmed that one pair of chevrons is due to be installed in the next few weeks).  It is hoped that this will be effective in slowing the traffic and reducing the number of minor accidents caused by vehicles leaving the road
b) pond site seat – Dennington Consolidated Charities have been approached for funding.  Clr Wardley asked that the oak bench be dismantled and then turned over so that the oak seat would still be used.  Robert Rous to follow this up together with replacement bollards
c)Cheaper Energy Together – Matt  Lunn  reported that he has made significant savings on lthe first oil order, and encouraged councillors to inform others. Posters will be put on main noticeboard. The scheme is hoping to expand to offer cheaper bulk buying for gas and electricity

d)tractor repairs/purchase – Clr Wardley reported that following the last meeting where the general opinion was to continue to repair the tractor rather than purchase a replacement,  the tractor is undergoing major repairs with an approximate cost of £1,700.  It is hoped that Dennington consolidated Charities will make a donation towards the cost.  The amount will be confirmed at the Charities next meeting

e)Training for website – Clr Wardely attended halfday training run by SALC.
5. HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS 
Saxtead Rd/Swainston Way – concern was expressed that the verge was damaged by vehicles’ parking. Clerk to contact SCC requesting a letter be written to residents
Mill Lane footpath/A1120/B1116 – flooding, ditch needs clearing. Clerk to contact SCC to clear    Severalls Lane – pot holes need repairing, ideally the road needs re-surfacing although councillors        recognised that this was unlikely to happen.  Clerk to contact SCC
Village sign needs repairing – two years ago this was refrred to SCC who said they would repair it.    Clerk to contact SCC
Tannington Road – despite the clerk contacting SCC in November the dumped tyres are still there, also  builders rubbish has been dumped.  Clerk to contact SCC again

     Defective street light – outside 16 Laxfield Rd (B1116). Clerk to contact SCDC   

     Bottom of Clay Hill- water running across on the left as you approach which becomes very dangerous 
     when frozen.  Robert Rous to investigate
The meeting was suspended at 7.50 in order to hear John Speight, Alison Pickup and Dave Griffiths of Framlingham & District Development Fund who delivered a short presentation entitled the “Development of the Police Site in Framlingham”.
The short presentation gave the background to the purchase of the site by the Mills Trust, an outline of the plans, and the current funding streams.  The estimated costs of £2.5 million would give a large sports hall, multi purpose meeting rooms, office space, and potentially, work/office space for small local businesses on the first floor. Whilst there are several small halls already in Framlingham, some of these were now in need of refurbishment and Framlingham needs a large hall/meeting soace. The group stressed that they were anxious to complement village clubs and activities and were keen to hear what Dennington currently provided.  The group recognised that transport links both within Framlingham and with outlying villages are paramount if the facility is to be fully used.  Councillors recognised that the build met the needs of Framlingham, however concerns were expressed that some clubs/activities would sadly move way from local village halls.
Clr Wardley thanked them for their presentation.

The meeting resumed at 8.25
6.
PLAY EQUIPMENT – insurance and annual health and safety inspection – following a

communication form the Parish Council’s insurers, it was agreed to forward this to the Sport Club 
      7.  CLERK’S REPORT       
      Report this month falls into 2 halves:-

      Budgetary report

      Payroll proposal and tax information

The clerk attended briefing meeting re changes to precept collection legislation affecting those    householders in receipt of income support etc .  Changes mean that more households will be liable for payment of council tax, and may default on their payments.  To offset this potential loss to parish councils, central government are making a one year grant available, for DPC this is approx. £500

     Accounts:
     Bank Accounts:
HSBC Account No 1: 
£1,103.40









HSBC Account No 2:
£3,177.61







     Cheques signed since last meeting:

     none

     Cheques to be agreed and signed at this meeting:

     100335
R Hart

mileage
£ 22.50

     100336
R Hart

salary

£352.50

     100337
R Hart

stationery
£ 22.58

     100338
Village Hall Rent

£ 24.00



Nov – Feb

     100339
Village Green Rent

£ 50.00

     100340
SALC/training


£ 54.00
     100341
R. Hart            tax rebate
£1,400

     100342
Bartrams Mowers

£ 20.30
     It has already been proposed that a 2nd deposit account be set up in order to ring fence

     monies for equipment  replacement/repairs
     payroll proposal:

     to outsource payroll, national insurance and tax to company called Ladywell

    Costs depend quite simply on the frequency of your payroll and number of staff.

    For one person (clerk) paid monthly it is £45.00 p.a. Paid quarterly £35.00 p.a. Paid six monthly £25.00    
    For that the company undertakes the initial registration of the PC, payslips, year end returns and any     

    other miscellaneous bits of paperwork that may be required during the year.  The company will send out   

    the payslips, and make the quarterly payment to HMRC if there is one. Councillors agreed to use     

    Ladywell for payroll and that the clerk should be paid quarterly
   Tax situation  The clerk explained that due to her previous employment she had overpaid her tax and   

    was seeking a rebate from HMRC.  Having followed this up, a cheque had been issued to Dennington 
    Parish Council which needed to be presented to the bank and then the clerk re-imbursed.  This was  

   agreed. 
    8.
BUDGET – precept applied for of £8,000 as agreed at last meeting, plus grant of £500 due to  

    changes in legislation on collection of precepts
    Proposal to open 2nd deposit account “Equipment repair/replacement fund” in order to ring fence monies 
   for future  This was agreed.
   9.
CORRESPONDENCE :
   a) dog fouling letter from Allotment Society – received Dec 1st expressing concern over dog fouling  

   around the perimeter of site, and along footpath behind Swainston Way and over the Village Green.  

   Councillors sympathized and agreed that action needed to be taken.  Clerk to contact SCDC for 

   additional bins and signage, and to write to P Welham advising her of the action
   b) thank you letters had been received in response to donations – from Dennington Sports Club, Citizens 
   Advice Bureau, East Anglian Air Ambulance
   c)transition streets – one day’s training offered
   d) letter received from SCDC scrutiny committee (housing) 2 public meetings on March 4th and March 11th  

   at different venues 
   e) phone call received regarding Suffolk Wildlife Trust offer on free barn owl boxes to be erected on 
   community land, school land overlooking farmland.  Clerk to contact SWT for advice on siting etc
  f) letter written in support of Tennis Court (capital grant funding)
  10.
CONTENTS OF BLUE FOLDER – minutes of health scrutiny committee, information on change to  

   precepts, Sustainable Communities Act, changes to planning applications, introduction of Community  

   Infrastructure Levy, Age UK information, Update from Suffolk Acre, The Local Councillor Issue 4, 2012 
   11.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS for 2013: 

    May 13th annual meeting and AGM, to start at 7pm

    July 22nd
    Sept 16th
    Nov 11th (budget)

   12.   PUBLIC SESSION: nothing raised
Signed ____________________________  (Chair)   Date ___________________
Clerk: Mrs. Ruth Hart, Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6 LX  01728 685622  hart.ruth1@gmail.com

